STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH

Raul Pino, M.D., M.P.H. Commissioner



Dannel P. Malloy
Governor
Nancy Wyman
Lt. Governor

Office of Health Care Access

May 4, 2017

Ms. Barbara Durdy
Director, Strategic Planning
Hartford HealthCare Corporation
181 Patricia M. Genova Blvd.
Newington, CT 06111
barbara.durdy@hhchealth.org

Brian Mattiello Vice President of Organizational Development The Charlotte Hungerford Hospital 540 Litchfield Street Torrington, CT 06790 BMattiello@hungerford.org

RE: Docket Number 16-32135-CON, Affiliation of Charlotte Hungerford Hospital with Hartford HealthCare Corporation, Cost and Market Impact Review

Dear Ms. Durdy and Mr. Mattiello,

The Office of Health Care Access ("OHCA") will convene a public hearing in the abovementioned matter on Monday, May 8, 2017 at 4:00 p.m. The hearing will be held at the Torrington Town Hall, 140 Main Street, Torrington, CT 06790.

In addition to responding to the issues set forth in the April 7, 2017 request for pre-filed testimony, the Applicants should be prepared to present evidence and testimony relative to the cost and market impact review associated with this transaction. The Applicants will be expected to present witnesses able to answer questions about the effect of this transaction on:

- healthcare costs;
- · healthcare quality; and
- access to services/treatment.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this correspondence, please email me at Micheala.Mitchell@ct.gov or call me directly at 860-418-7055.

Sincerely, Michea Minule

Micheala L. Mitchell

Staff Attorney



Phone: (860) 418-7001 • Fax: (860) 418-7053 410 Capitol Avenue, P.O. Box 340308 Hartford, Connecticut 06134-0308 www.ct.gov/dph Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer

